
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

July 8th, 2025 

 

Honorable Joanne Cunningham 

Chair, Albany County Legislature 

112 State St. Rm. 710 

Albany, NY 12207 

 

 

Dear Chairwoman Cunningham,  

 

This request is to authorize a budget amendment to the 2025 Department of Public Works 

budget. This amendment would redirect funding into DPW’s electric budget line DM5130-

44101. The County is receiving solar credits from National Grid as a result of the operation and 

electrical production of the County-owned solar array located in the Town of Colonie at 897 

Watervliet Shaker Road. These solar credits are being redirected to DPW’s electric line to cover 

the cost of the agreement with Calibrant NY II, LLC for the ongoing operation and maintenance 

of the solar array.   

 

If you have any questions regarding this request, I can make myself available at your earliest 

convenience. Thank you for your consideration.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Daniel P. McCoy 

Albany County Executive 

 

 
cc: Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

 Hon. Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

 Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

 James Curran, Minority Counsel 
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